Request for Architectural Service
Cherokee National Capitol

Cherokee Nation Cultural Tourism is currently seeking proposals from qualified architectural firms for the historic restoration of the Cherokee National Capitol, a National Historic Landmark. The design, construction document, and construction administration services will include the responsibilities described by American Institute of Architects. Proposals should consist of three phases, including schematic design, construction documents, and construction administration. Proposals should include all necessary fees and expenses. Firms will be required to attend a biweekly construction meeting while the project is under restoration. Firms will also be “on call” to make necessary site visits during the restoration process as needed by owner or contractor. Firms should expect that the project may be completed in multiple phases as project funding becomes available. Please provide an hourly rate for the architect and expected engineers.  Include standard trip fees for all visits not included in proposal.  

Firm should outline their approach to the restoration of the building through their proposal to demonstrate knowledge of historic preservation. Firm may identify key areas of preservation that should be addressed through the restoration process. 
Firms submitting proposals should justify relative experience on historic projects with experience working through the NPS guidelines for Historic Preservation and the State Historic Preservation Office. Firms should list projects that have been reviewed through a historic preservation office under provisions of federal tax credits or the section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.  Firms should submit projects that were certified by NPS or SHPO as a rehabilitation completed with “No Adverse Effects findings.” Projects that have been completed in the last 5-10 years should be submitted as samples.  Provide examples of experience on 3 to 5 similar projects and list each team member’s qualifications and credentials.
* This work was previously under contract by another architectural firm. Construction documents for earlier phases do exist. The next phase of the project will include a complete masonry restoration that will take place in late summer/early fall. Architect will be required to perform construction administration during this phase. 

